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The Heavenly Parent's Holy Community FFWPU Zambia successfully conducted a 21-Days Divine 
Principle Workshop from December 10-31, 2023. The event was held at the CheonBo Heaven and Earth 
Africa Training Center in Lusaka, Zambia, beginning on Sunday, August 30, 2020. A total of 54 second 
and first-generation participants from Malawi and various provinces of Zambia attended, with a majority 
being youths. 
 
The workshop aimed to prepare participants to share True Mother's Heart with younger generations, 
identify potential candidates for HJ Rang Cadets training scheduled for January 2024, and prepare them 
for the blessing. The program included lectures on True Parents' life course, Divine Principle, the value of 
blessing, Cheonshimwon Providence, Witnessing, fundraising, sports activities, and more. 
 
Special lectures were given by CheonEui Won Co-Chair Rev. Bakary Camara and Mrs. Mica 
Amalanman, FFWPU Africa Regional Vice President. These included both on-site and online 
presentations, complemented by various sporting activities. 
 
Additionally, participants engaged in a one-day fast to deepen their experience of Heavenly Parent and 
True Parents' heart. 
 
The graduation ceremony on Sunday, December 31, 2023, was attended by over 150 brothers and sisters. 
 
The opening of the ceremony featured uplifting performances with local gospel songs, deeply moving the 
audience. Heartfelt testimonials were given, including from Brother Angel Mwangho from Choma, 
Southern Province of Zambia, who shared his transformative experience. Another testimonial came from 
Brother Ronald Gondwe from Malawi, who spoke of the workshop's significant impact on his faith in 
Heavenly Parent. 
 
In his opening remarks, HPHC Youth President and Workshop Coordinator, Mr. Soondo Mutewa, 
detailed the activities carried out during the workshop and praised the amazing teamwork and 
contributions of participants. He advised the participants to apply what they had learned over the 21 days. 
FFWPU Zambia National President, Rev. David Isaac Phiri, in his closing remarks, thanked the 
participants for their endurance and encouraged them to view the workshop's conclusion not as an end but 
as the beginning of their mission. 
 
The participants received their completion certificates from Rev. David Isaac Phiri and Mr. Soondo 
Mutewa. The graduation concluded beautifully with the participants joining an online Cheonshimwon 
Vigil Prayer to celebrate the new year 2024. Overall, the workshop was received positively, with most 
participants' eager to learn more and making a commitment to their newfound knowledge and 
experiences. 
 
 
 


